DRAFT - Oliva U3A Committee Meeting
at 10.30am on Thursday 11th June 2020
Held online by video Zoom due to Coronavirus lockdown

1. Present:
	Barry Purvis (BP),
	President
	
	Nancy Benn (NB),
	Secretary

	Anja Homburg (AH),
	Vice-President
	
	Gail Spoore (GS)
	Deputy Secretary

	Diane Jameson (DJ)
	Treasurer
	
	John Melville (JM),
	Webmaster

	Kelvin Jarman (KJ)
	Group Co-ordinator
	
	Angela Town (AT)
	Publicity Officer

	Julie Hayward (JH)
	Travel and Events Co-ordinator
	
	Francoise Moncomble (FM)
	Committee Member

	Stephen Hems (SH),
	Committee Member
	
	Lydia Jones (LJ)
	Committee Member

	Anthony Saxon (AS)
	Committee Member
	
	
	



	Minutes
	Actions

	1. Apologies: there were no apologies recorded, though Anthony and then Angela had to leave before the meeting ended.
	

	2. Minutes: of the online meeting held on Thursday 7th May 2020 were agreed as accurate and will be signed by the Secretary.
	NB

	3. Matters Arising: there were no matters arising to discuss.
	

	4. President’s Discussion Items:
a. Welcome – all committee members were briefly welcomed as they had been encouraged to view each other’s profile on the website.
b. Charity Donations – there was discussion about which charities Oliva U3A had agreed to support and after examining previous minutes after the meeting, it was confirmed these were: The Amunt Against Cancer Association in Denia, The Tanzania Charity and the Gandia Men’s Hospice. It was agreed to donate 300€ to The Amunt Against Cancer Association, 100€ to The Tanzania Charity and 50€ to Gandia Men’s Hospice. Diana would arrange for the donations to be made. Steve informed the committee that the Men’s Hospice required dried food goods, toiletries, linen and bedding, dark coloured clothes and shoes together with unwanted prescription medication. Steve agreed to write an appeal for the wider U3A member’s attention which would be sent to Barry before being uploaded to the website.
c. Website – committee members discussed the websites, existing and proposed new format. John requested access to the new website and Kelvin explained that appropriate access was issued dependent upon the individual’s role and whether group pages needed frequent amendment. The new website requires new members to pay before acceptance to the member area is allowed. Member fees for 2020-21 were discussed as members had not had full value in 2019-20 due to coronavirus and the state of alarm lockdown. John was concerned by the loss of more than 4,000€ of income, but Oliva U3A currently has a healthy bank balance. Diana stressed that monies donated to charity were raised from refreshment and book sales, not joining fees. Whilst some of the committee felt that both sites should be run alongside for a full membership year, as the Wild Apricot renewal is due in November and the new site has been live for a few weeks, the next few months should give sufficient time to ensure that the new website would operate as required. Barry proposed that development and testing of the new site continue with a decision whether to renew with Wild Apricot to be made before November 2020. From the 12 x committee members present, nine agreed that no membership fee would be levied for the upcoming 2020-21 year.
d. Committee Member Roles – Barry explained that all committee members should have an active role with responsibilities such as managing equipment. Members would feedback their thoughts on the roles required whilst a discussion regarding equipment, insurance and electrical testing ensued. Steve agreed to audit the equipment and Anthony offered to assist if required. Steve would also liaise with Julie and GASC to share the cost of PAT testing/Spanish equivalent.
e. Membership Survey – committee members agreed to join sub-groups to discuss three key points raised from the survey and feedback to the Secretary within four weeks (so deadline of Friday 10th July), then Nancy would circulate findings to the full committee:
· written communications: Angela, Steve and Nancy
· meetings: Lydia, Anja and Anthony
· travel and events: Francoise, Julie and Anja
f. Committee Meetings – Barry wishes to ensure maximum efficiency from meetings which do not have to be held monthly – the Constitution states a minimum of every three months. As there are a number of new committee members and as it is not currently possible to meet in person, all agreed that monthly meetings would continue for now and revise at a later date. However, any updates and summaries from committee members are to be sent to the secretary a minimum of one week before the scheduled meeting for circulation to the full committee for pre-meeting reading with any queries raised to then be included on the meeting Agenda.
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	5. There was no Vice-President’s Report.
	

	6. Financial Report – Diana had circulated the finance report prior to the meeting and the figures had been discussed earlier when agreeing charity donations. Oliva U3A has nearly 9,000€ in funds.
	

	7. Group Co-Ordinator’s Report – Oliva U3A is not officially part of the UK U3A, but if Oliva wishes to be called a ‘U3A’, then the brand really should be the same. The Committee agreed to use the UK U3A logo and Kelvin would send the permission request document to Nancy for completion and return.
	


KJ and NB

	8. There was no Publicity Report
	

	9. There was no report from the Secretary
	

	10. The website had been comprehensively discussed under item 4
	

	11. AOB – Lydia asked how local Spanish people could be encouraged to participate in U3A prompting a discussion about the recent Pensionista meetings, that the Spanish have their own activities and the language barrier on both sides. U3A members could also attend Spanish organised activities of their own volition. Lydia and Gail agreed to form a small sub-group to examine how engagement could be encouraged and how both nations could have the opportunity to learn about each-others culture.
Angela had a copy of a Spanish letter sent to Mick Goy regarding keeping meetings safe, however no U3A meetings are currently happening.
As committee meetings need to be undertaken online (currently using John’s Zoom account), the monthly cost and video meeting options were discussed.
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